
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

House of Representatives     House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515       Washington, DC 20515   

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for Intersection Improvements for Ethington and Maricopa Casa Grande 

Hwy in City of Casa Grande, AZ for Fiscal Year 2025.  The entity to receive funding for this 

project is the City of Casa Grande, AZ, located at 510 E. Florence Blvd, Casa Grande, AZ 85122. 

The funding would provide needed roadway improvements at the intersection, including the 

addition of a westbound left turn lane, an eastbound right turn lane, and signalization of the 

intersection to enhance efficiency. These improvements would significantly improve efficiency 

and safety for industrial traffic entering and exiting the Western Industrial Area in Casa Grande. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in 23 USC Section 

133(b)(1), the Surface Transportation Block Grant Program.  

 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
Ruben Gallego 
MEMBER OF CONGRESS 

 


